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2017 Calendar 

Monthly Meetings: 

Wed Mar 15 General Meeting 

Wed Apr 19 General Meeting 

Wed May 17 General Meeting 

Wed Jun 21 General Meeting 

Wed Jul 19 General Meeting 

Wed Aug 16 General Meeting 

Wed Sep 20 General Meeting 

Wed Oct 18 General Meeting 

Wed Nov 8 General Meeting 

See our online Calendar of Events! 

Regular Projects: 

Each Tuesday noon—5pm: 
Probate Packet Scanning 

 

Phone: 517-543-8792 

Email: ecgsnews@gmail.com 

Open Room Hours: Tues-Thurs 10am-
2pm 

CONTACT US 

Would you like to share your 
family history?  Would you like to 
place a query in our newsletter?  
Perhaps someone who reads our 
newsletter may know something 
about your ancestors! 

Submit your information to P.O 
Box mailing address above, or 
email to ecgsnews@gmail.com. 

Members 
2017 April Calendar 

April 19th, Regular Meeting 
Social: 5:30pm Meeting: 7:00pm 

Writing Group: Watch Facebook 
posting for next meeting. 

Every Tuesday Afternoon: 
 Probate Packet Scanning (any time during 12-5) 

Officers Jan 1, 2017 through Dec 31, 2017 

President   Chuck Chamberlain 
Past-President  Bill Haines 
Vice President  Kent MacDonald 
Treasurer   Sher Brown 
Recording Secretary Judy Chamberlain 
Membership Secretary Dianna Emerson 
Corresponding Secretary Marcy Cousino 
Librarian   Sharlene Thuma 
Web Maintenance  Sherry Copenhaver 
Publicity   Joy Black 
Computer Chair  John Evans 
Council Delegate  Jim Collins 
Council Delegate  Jo Glasgow 
FGS Delegate  Gary Copenhaver 
Trustees: Liz Jones, Shirley Hodges, Becky 
Kendall 
 

http://www.miegs.org
http://www.miegs.org/Events.shtml
mailto:ecgsnews@gmail.com?subject=ECGS%20Newsletter:%20
mailto:ecgsnews@gmail.com?subject=ECGS%20Newsletter
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Membership:  Dianna Emerson 

 
 

The group currently has 114 members. 
 
 
 
Membership Dues – Please support the Eaton County Genealogical Society by becoming a 
member in 2017 or renewing your dues. The membership meetings will begin again on March 
15, 2017, please check the calendar for details.  
 
Please go to www.miegs.org for a member application. 
 

Dianna Emerson 

 
 
 

HIGHLIGHTS FROM ECGS BOARD MEETING March 11, 2017 

 

• The membership secretary, Dianna Emerson, stated there are 112 
members at this time. 

• Network Attack, a system for protection for the computers, has been installed. 

• We need a coordinator/s for the Frontier Days bake sale. 

• Upcoming speakers: 

 April – Cindy Grostick on “We Want You—U.S. Military Records for the World Wars”. 

 May – Sher Brown will contact either the Calhoun County Clerk or the Bellevue Historical 
Society to speak on records available in the county since Eaton and Calhoun counties were 
together at one time. 

Anyone is welcome to attend the board meetings. The next one will be held on April 12, 2017 
at 6:30 p.m.  

Highlights from Board Meeting:  Judy Chamberlain 

 Sher Brown, Treasurer 

$2,495.69  checking acct. 
$2,320.42  snack fund  
$3,277.27  undesignated donations  
$4,499.33  CD 

The password 
changed on March 
1st to the ECGS 
member section.  

http://www.miegs.org
http://www.miegs.org


 

Page 3 

April 2017 www.miegs.org e-aton genews 

ECGS Librarian 

Sharlene Thuma 

• Alan Klaiss- large collection from the estate of Clara HOLCOMB, 
includes photos, school souvenirs, journals, postcards, letters, 
certificates, programs, school class invitations, receipts, name cards, 
newspaper clippings, greeting cards, Charlotte phonebooks, report 
cards, funeral books, mortgage documents, funeral cards, etc., other 
surnames: FORDHAM, CREORE, WALLING, ZIEGLER, SHRONTZ, 
WHALEN, etc. 

 
• Robert Phillips- black and white group photo of Galewood Elementary 

School, Charlotte, MI, Oct. 1958, 6th grade. 
 
• Arlene Powers- three black and white photos of Spaulding School, 

Kalamo Twp., Eaton Co., MI, 1930?, 1934, and 1935. 
 
• Drouscella Halsey- book: Locating Lost Family Members and Friends, 

by Kathleen W. Hinckley, published 1999, 174 pp.; Smith School 
research information, compiled by Drouscella Halsey, contains forty-
two photocopied pages and five written pages. 

 
• Kathi Swan- large picture of the HARNES family (Charles, Orilla, & 

son Emory); large scrapbook of the Margaret C. SCHAEFER family of 
Pennsylvania (fragile), contains photos, greeting cards and letters, 
other surnames: MITCHELL, NAPIER, CLEMONS. 
 

Thanks to all who support our library by giving! 

http://www.miegs.org
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Family History Seminar 

http://www.miegs.org
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EATON COUNTY GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY 

GENERAL MEETING 

March 15, 2017 

 

Shirley Hodges led us in a genealogy Bingo game during the social 
time. She had a Bingo grid with various questions. Then we had to find people who could 
answer the questions and have them sign the square where the question was located. It 
was a nice way to get to know other people. 

 

The president, Chuck Chamberlain, called the meeting to order at 7:00. He welcomed 
everyone and led in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

There were 15 people in attendance, including one first time visitor who also joined the 
Society that night. Welcome Sandi Vealey. 

 

Marcy Cousino gave an update on the Newspaper Project. They have ten more films to 
be sent to New York, which will bring the total to 110. The Charlotte Library has 
masters of some newspaper films, but a few of them are scratched or deteriorating. 
There is a company in Midland who is willing to try to restore the damaged films. 

 

Announcements:   

 

The Family History Seminar in East Lansing will be held on April 22, 2017. Registration 
is available on their website, www.Lansingfhc.org. This is a free seminar with numerous 
workshops. 

 

The speaker for the April meeting will be Cindy Grostick. Her topic will be “We Want 
You—U.S. Military Records for the World Wars. 

 

Shirley Hodges presented a very interesting program on “Little Known Facts about the 
Census”. This included information on other census records besides the U.S. Federal 
Census. 

   

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Judy Chamberlain, Recording Secretary 

General Meeting Notes 

By Judy Chamberlain 

http://www.miegs.org
http://www.lansingfhc.org/
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Family History Seminar—Class Schedule 

http://www.miegs.org
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Family History Seminar—Class Schedule 

http://www.miegs.org
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March General Meeting 

Little Known Facts About The Census 
                 By Shirley Hodges 

Shirley gave a fantastic program about the census records at our opening 2017 March 
general meeting! During the Social Hour, she played a Bingo game where we had to look 
for people to fill in our Bingo sheets and a few examples were “Has Been to 3 ECGS 
Seminars”, Has published a family history”, Is related to a President”, etc.  The first two 
Bingo-ers were Harold Holcomb and Dianna Emerson and they each won a book! We all had 
fun walking around asking each other questions! 

http://www.miegs.org
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March General Meeting (continued) 

DID YOU KNOW??? 

• U.S. Federal Census Records – it is important to pay careful attention to the date 
the information was taken. A person may have died after the census was taken, but 
would still be included in the records. The “official” dates are: 

 1790  First Monday in August (2nd) 

 1800  First Monday in August (4th) 

 1810  First Monday in August (6th) 

 1820  First Monday in August (7th) 

 1830-1900 June 1 

 1910  April 15 

 1920  January 1 

 1930  April 2 (in Alaska began on 01 October 1929) 

 1940  April 1 

 

• There are Special census records available for research. These include the 
following: 

 Agriculture Schedules – give detailed information on farms 

 DDD Supplemental Schedules 1-7 (Dependent, Defective and Delinquent Schedules) 
– These were taken in 1880 and list Homeless Children; Deaf Mutes; Blind; Insane 
Asylum Inhabitants; Idiots; Pauper and Indigent Inhabitants; and Prisoners. 

 Manufacturing Schedules – These were taken between the years 1810-1820 (1810 is 
largely lost) and 1850-1880. They list small businesses and merchants. 

 Mortality Schedules – These are available for most states for the years 1850-1880. 
They list people who died during the 12 months PRIOR to the U.S. Census day. 

 Slave Schedules – These were taken between 1850 and 1860 and list the owner’s 
name and number of slaves. Names of slaves are rarely listed. 

 Social Statistics Schedules – These contain trade societies, lodges, clubs, 
newspapers, churches, and cemeteries with cities. 

 Surviving Soldiers, Sailors, Marines and Widows census—This was done in 1890. 

 

For more information on these, check with Shirley Hodges.  

http://www.miegs.org


 

Page 10 

April 2017 www.miegs.org e-aton genews 

Census records have always been a great tool for the genealogist.   In the U.S. they are 
released after 72 years so we eagerly await the release of each census.  Our 
descendants will not have some of the advantages that we have enjoyed.  The most 
recent census was taken in  2010.  There were only 10 questions asked.   Our 
descendants will not be able to learn a lot of information about us from this census.   
The questions are as follows: 

1.      How many people were living or staying in this house, apartment or     

         mobile home on April 1, 2010? 

2.      Were there any additional people staying here April 1, 2010 that you did  

         not include in Question 1? 

3.      Is this house, apartment, or mobile home owned by you, or someone in  

        the house with a mortgage?   Owned without payment of rent? 

4.      What is your telephone number (number to call if an answer is unclear)? 

5.      Names of the individuals living in the home. 

6.      Sex of the individual inhabitants of the home. 

7.      Ages and dates of birth of the individual inhabitants of the home. 

8.       Are any of the individuals living in the home of Hispanic, Latino or  

     Spanish origin? 

9.      The race of the individual inhabitants of the home. 

10.      Do any of the individuals live or stay somewhere else? 

 

We will, of course, have some good information on this census but it lacks the possibility 
of learning lots of juicy tidbits about individuals.   In the past years we have learned 
some very interesting things about our ancestors.  Some were fascinating and some 
really made us cringe. 

 

One of the things that I have found fascinating was the tendency among females to be 
inconsistent about their ages.  As someone has said "women have been chiseling on their 
ages ever since the stone age."  Apparently this was fairly common.    

 

Census Records by Shirley Gage Hodges 

Continued  

http://www.miegs.org
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The historical records revealed some quirks. For instance, Abraham Lincoln's wife, Mary, reported growing only 
seven years older between the 1850 and the 1860 census. 

(Census Year: 1850; Census Place: Springfield, Sangamon Co., Illinois; Roll: M432_127; 
Page: 120; Image: 243.) 

 

 

(Census Year: 1860; Springfield, Sangamon, Illinois; Roll: M653_226; Page: 140; 
Image: 139.) 

 
 

 
 
Census records include a wealth of information that is obviously useful to researchers, as well as 
hidden clues that are less obvious but equally useful. 

 
It is difficult to construct our family’s histories with the brief entries that we find.   
When I look at the census I am always humbled by how little I will actually ever know 
about the lives categorized in the census records of long ago. It is always a challenge to 
try and find out more about those lives, whether in little snippets found within the census 
itself or in other sources that they have lead me to.   

 
In future articles we will examine some of the other types of things that we learn from 
the census. 

 
Until next time :) 
 

Census Records by Shirley Gage Hodges (continued) 

http://www.miegs.org
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Moorland Ball Team at Wolf Lake—1924 

ECGS Vertical File VF-12 

Moorland Ball Team at Wolf Lake 1924 photos. Other photos; possibly Phyllis Jones & 
Dennis Jones. 

http://www.miegs.org


 

Page 13 

April 2017 www.miegs.org e-aton genews 

Rod Weaver has been working with ECGS to scan and restore some of the photographs in 
our collections.   

These photos come from the P.651 Collection. The people are unidentified and if 
you know who they are, please let us know by contacting us at 
ecgsnews@gmail.com. 

Various Photo Groups 

http://www.miegs.org
mailto:ecgsnews@gmail.com
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If you believe there is a scanned probate packet you want to look at and you are a member, email us 
at  ecgsprobates@gmail.com and request access to the file or files. If you are a non-member, see our 
Send A Request Page at http://www.miegs.org/SendRequest.shtml. 
         Join us on Tuesday afternoons when you can! 

Some of us went to the 6th Annual Charlotte Generosity Fund and at this event, there 
was a contest for non-profits. We won a beautiful plant with several gift cards. Barb 
Fulton brought these in for us one morning! Thanks so much to the Charlotte Generosity 
Fund and to Barb for bringing them in! 

This was a great time to have a 
volunteer drawing , so that 
afternoon, we gathered all of the 
volunteer tickets and shook them up. 
Marcy drew a ticket. 

Sue was the winner! 
She had fun looking 
through the several 
gift cards and deciding 
on the Visa Card. 

                             Probate Packets 
The website is updated about once a month with the list of probate packets that have been 
scanned (www.miegs.org/Files/ProbatePacketScanned.pdf). There are now about 13,950 
names that are scanned and we are scanning the “R” probate packet folders. 

http://www.miegs.org
mailto:ecgsprobates@gmail.com
http://www.miegs.org/SendRequest.shtml
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Writers Group by Shirley Hodges 

The ECGS Writing Special Interest Group 

Sherry demonstrated 
the digital scrapbook 
software “Scrapbook 

-Memorial Table-Pictures of those who have 
passed since last reunion. 
-Spin the bottle. 
-Clothes pins in the Milk Bottle. 
-White Elephant Sale. 
-Bingo, someone with name/grandparents 
names. 
-Name tags made with image of each branch. 
-Descendant chart from ancestors down. 
-Family pictures. 
-Video of family. 
-Prizes for oldest, youngest, farthest, most 
generations, most family members, etc. 
-Vista Print, with specials. 
-Guessing game for photos. 
-Dress-up for kids with parade. 
-Placemats with family information. 

-Talent Show 
-History Bee 
-Color T-Shirts 
-Auction 
-Time Capsule 
-Musical Chairs 
-Make Ice 
Cream (Save 
for last) 
-Many More 
ideas! 

Reunion Ideas 

John’s 
100th 
reunion is 
coming up 
and we 

spent the majority 
of the meeting 
talking about ideas 
for reunions. As 
always, we had a 
great meeting! 

http://www.miegs.org
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Thanks Sue Thompson for sharing this with us! 

Mrs. Anna Fancher 

Rosa Osman 

Beulah J. Kimmel 

Mulliken Cookbook 

http://www.miegs.org
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School Records—From VF.012 
We have different school records that have been donated by various people 
over the years stored in our vertical files and the majority of these are 
included in our School Database.  

1940s Charlotte report cards for Phyllis Jones & Dennis Jones. 

http://www.miegs.org
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 These are some photos from our P.642 collection. 

 

 

 

Charlotte FFA 

http://www.miegs.org
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It is getting that time of year when 
we start to think about planning our 
family reunions.  I hope you are 
making the most out of your family 
reunions.  

 

In addition to the joy of seeing all the family once again at a happy occasion think about all 
the things that you can do that will further your family research.  Be sure and take notes on 
the family stories that will be told and retold again in future years.  There is no better time 
than a family reunion to undertake a little intelligence gathering. 

I have always said that most of my great finds have been because of Divine Intervention 
rather than my talent.  A few years ago we were invited to a family reunion on my husband’s 
side of the family.   It was really quite ironic that we were attending.   I had posted a query 
about Clarence’s family several years before.  One of Clarence’s cousins called us in response 
to that query.  I had a wonderful conversation with his cousin who was living in Florida at the 
time. She said that they were flying up to MI in the next couple of days.  She asked me if 
we were planning on attending the Welch Reunion that was being held the next week-end in 
Michigan. We had not known that the family had an annual reunion.  We went and my 
husband met 58 cousins that day.    

Each year they have an elephant sale to cover the expenses. The first year I printed out 2 
copies of the research that we had done on his family.  They seemed to be the hit of the 
sale and we got several more of the family interested in tracing their family history.  Since 
then I have discovered that framed family pictures are also a real hit.   

Many times we think that our family members are not interested in the old family history.  
Some people are just afflicted that way I have discovered.  I like to make place mats using 
family pictures, note cards and things of that nature and take with me. It is amazing how 
you can get people interested in learning just a little more about the family. 

Next time you get an invitation to a reunion plan to attend and see if you can be the one 
that will make the event just a little more meaningful. Don’t just preserve your family 
heritage, share it. 

Clarence and his cousins 
at reunion.    

 

 

 

Family Reunions  

by Shirley Gage Hodges 

http://www.miegs.org
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Lyle French donated these newspaper clippings to ECGS from  a newspaper series on the 
origins, history, and meaning of girl's names series published in 1919 and 1920. They are 
stored in VF.470.  

Eleanor Emily 

What’s In A Name? 

Origins, History & Meanings of Female Names 

http://www.miegs.org
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Obituary Book 3 

Many obituary scrapbooks were put together by many volunteers over the past 25-
plus years and we thank them! 

http://www.miegs.org
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Obituary Book 3 (continued) 

http://www.miegs.org
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ECGS Scrapbook.3 

Most of the scrapbooks we have in our library have been indexed and people who are 
researching can find these when looking up names. However, it has just been this past 
year that these scrapbooks have been scanned. Here are a couple of pages from one 
of these scrapbooks.  

http://www.miegs.org
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ECGS Scrapbook.3 (continued) 

Crall Family 
(Robert & Emma 
Crall): 16 pages of 
assorted family 
papers, greeting 
cards, etc. 

http://www.miegs.org
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Thanks to all of you who donate in any way to our Society!  Our Society is run by volun-
teers and is funded by donations and fund-raisers.   

Ways You Can Help to Volunteer at (or for) ECGS 

Please note:  We appreciate any help we receive!  We will never pressure you to help 
us!  We only ask if you have volunteered for room duty and you cannot make it, call 
(phone numbers provided) us and let us know to get coverage.    

Room Volunteers:  Room volunteers are here to help people who come in to research.  
While some of our room volunteers actually help do the research, this is not a re-
quirement.  The main tasks are to answer the phone and guide the researchers to 
our various areas they can research.   

Probate Packet Scanning:  This is an on-going project that meets regularly at the 
ECGS room to scan probate packets on Tuesday afternoons.  However, anyone can 
scan when the room is open. 

Indexing and/or proofreading at home:  Using scanned images, we can show you how 
to index and/or proofread at your own leisure at home. 

Mini Take-Home projects:  This is a brand new type of project we are trying.  People 
have taken home several projects and we will see how that goes. 

Special Projects:  Possibly set up an area in our room that will have special projects 
that you can work on when you come in.  Again… new idea to try!  More to come on 
this. 

This newsletter is created from information members have 

submitted.   Anyone is welcome (and encouraged!) to 
submit Eaton County family history information or articles.  Please email these to 

ecgsnews@gmail.com and designate the information you would like included, such as your 
location and/or email address.  Your submission must be signed.  Pictures are welcomed! 

While the newsletter is available for all to read from our ECGS 
website, only members may post queries and member happenings. 

All digital newsletter issues will be available on our website with a target date of posting 
them on the 1st of each month.  See the www.miegs.org/Newsletters.shtml. 

Note: Some clipart used in our newsletter was provided by  MyCuteGraphics. 

Every effort is made to present authentic material; the Eaton County Genealogical Society cannot be held 
responsible for the accuracy or the publishing rights of material furnished by contributors 

http://www.miegs.org
mailto:ecgsnews@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Info
http://www.miegs.org/Newsletter.shtml
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Please note:  We plan to address publications in the next year and hopefully will be adding 
more to our selection.  Also, we plan to offer these through the website using PayPal. 

Eaton County Genealogical Society Publications Order List 
P.O. Box 337, Charlotte, MI 48813-0337 Phone 517-543-8792 

     As of January 1, 2015 

 
 
 
 Shipping & Handling                                                                                                    Sub total ____________ 
 1-3 items - $2.20                                                                               MI res. Add 6% sales tax    ____________ 
 3-5 items - $3.30                                                                                       Shipping & Handling  ____________ 
 6 or more items - $6.60                                                                                                Total Due ____________ 
*** Note: Please add $2.50 for each "Burkhead-Green Funeral Home" book. 
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Send the above items to (please print) 

Name ____________________________________________ Phone _____________________ 

Address _____________________________________________________________________  

City ____________________________ State _____________ Zip Code ______________ 

 
Amount enclosed ______________________________ Check No. ____________________ 
(Please make checks payable to: Eaton County Genealogical Society) 

Item Cost per item Total Cost 

Cemeteries of Eaton County, MI:     

        Brookfield Twp., 41 pp., indexed  as of September 1991 $ 8.00   

        Chester Twp., 66 pp., indexed as of July 1990 $ 8.00   

        Roxand Twp., 86 pp., indexed as of January 1993 $10.00   

        Sunfield Twp., 44 pp., indexed as of April 1991 $10.00   

        Walton Twp., 119 pp., indexed as of March 1996 $10.00   

        Maple Hill Cemetery (Eaton Twp.), indexed as of 2009 $20.00   

        Kalamo Twp., 102 pp., indexed as of 2001 $18.00   

        Vermontville Twp., 122 pp., indexed as of 2001 $18.00   

Burkhead-Green Funeral Home, Charlotte, MI   
27 Mar, 1885 thru 29 Dec, 1947, 198 pp., indexed 

*** $18.00   

Pray Funeral Home, Charlotte, MI    
18 Nov 1921 to 21 May 1932, 112 pp., indexed 

$18.00   

Naturalization Index for Eaton Co., MI 55 pp. $ 4.25   

Eaton County Quest, back issues, #1 through current available         
(please specify issue no.) 

$ 4.50   

Plat maps of Eaton County, MI, individual townships (please specify which townships).  
(Note: Shipping up to 16 townships count as one item.) 

    

    1860  Price is $.25 per Township  (Hamlin Twp. Not available)   $   .25   

    1873  Price is $.25 per Township $   .25   

    1895  Price is $.25 per Township $   .25   

    1913  Price is $.25 per Township $   .25   

 
Cemetery Symbols CD (see www.miegs.org/Symbols.shtml for more information) 

 
$12.00 

  

http://www.miegs.org
http://www.miegs.org/Symbols.shtml

